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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:    2016/1322/P                               

 Address:           52/54 Parliament Hill , NW3

Description:      Roof level planters

Case Officer:
  John Diver                                          Date  5 May 2016

These planters, described as “moveable”:  i.e. temporary, are presumably intended to screen or camouflage the very extensive roof terrace behind them.  

We always oppose roof terraces in high-density areas such as this, on the grounds of overlooking, loss of privacy to neighbouring houses and their gardens, and noise pollution.  This seems to be a prime example of just that.  The terraces, each about 7x5 metres in area, are plainly designed to accommodate summer evening parties, obtrusive and noisy, would constitute a serious nuisance to the neighbourhood.

The planters would do little or nothing to alleviate this nuisance, especially the noise pollution, and being temporary, could be removed at any time. 

We note that the existing roof areas are shown on the drawings as “decked”.  We can find no sign of this having received Planning permission, and must therefore be in contravention of regulations.  We call for enforcement, and removal of the decking concerned.

Please refuse.

